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President’s Message
Once again, I find myself having to sweep away rumors that accumulate like 

cob webs. The latest is the issue of the name change sign at the entrance of the range. 
I have heard that the reason for the name change is because the range has been sold. 
Nothing could be further from the truth. If the range were sold it would have to be 
approved by the membership. The range belongs to every member in good standing. 
We have always been WCW which stands for Wildlife Committee of Washington since 
at least 1953 when the range was officially established. Of course the actual use of the 
property for the shooting sports was started in 1945. Taking Kenmore out of the name 
was debated and sometimes very vociferously in board meetings. The fact that when 
looking up the range on the internet under Kenmore the pop ups were Kenmore 
appliances. That and the fact that we are really not associated with the city of 
Kenmore either by proximity or otherwise seems to make sense in the name change. 
That and the fact that we are a shooting sports facility and want to promote our self as 
such justifies the change. 

Change is difficult. However, the only thing in life that is very predictable other 
than death and taxes is change. Right now we are in the throes of change as we 
analyze ways to make our range more user friendly and welcoming to the public and 
members alike. We have hired a marketing manager named Peter Goodwin. He has 
been very busy looking at ways to make that happen. He has been working with the 
various committee chairmen to look at ways to enhance our facility. In case many of 
you don’t know we have committee chair persons in each area of activity. Those being 
of course Archery, Pistol, Rifle and Shotgun. You will note that very soon there is going 
to be a general cleanup of the facility and new signage so people particularly the public 
can navigate way more easily to throughout the range. Peter has also met with other 
clubs and sporting store outlets to explore co-marketing opportunities. Of course if any 
members reading this has ideas of how to enhance these efforts please let us know. 

I would be remiss if I didn’t mention another instance of change. Our Archery 
Chairman Mr. Ken De Leone has decided to step down from that post. Ken has been a 
past board member and run the 3-D shoot every summer as well as other archery 
events. I know of few members who love this club more and what it stands for than 
Ken. I might also add that he has a tremendous sense of humor and will continue to 
bless us with his larger than life personality. I think I speak for everyone who knows 
Ken with a big Thank you. Ken is being replaced with a fellow archer by the name of 
Gabe Shank. Gabe is already very busy working out details for future archery activities. 

    (continued)  
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President's Message - continued 

The weather is beginning to turn for the better. 
That should attract outdoor shooting enthusiasts to 
want to come out and test their shooting skills. One 
note of warning, members should check the website 
calendar to make sure there is not a shooting event 
happening at the time you are planning to come out to 
shoot. While we are expanding our hours due to the 
time change that allows for longer shooting time it is 
still very prudent to check the schedule. I remember 
several years ago experiencing the indignation of a 
member who had travelled from Marysville to shoot 
only find the range was closed for an event. There is 
almost no excuse for that anymore with the little 
pocket pieces (I phones) of information we carry 
around. Remember the American Express commercial 
saying: “Don’t leave home without it?” Given the 
overall grip of cell phone technology has on us the 
saying for cell phones could be “You can’t leave home 
without it. “ 

One last note. I know I have mentioned this 
before and it is very early in the year but I believe we 
need to do more to honor or veterans and police. 
Veterans Day is in November but I am hoping to start a 
tradition at our range that honors these service 
providers in a very meaningful way. I am currently 
reading a book called 'Defend us in Battle' which I 
highly recommend. I was spurred to this thinking when 
I read a quote by the famous writer. “As George Orwell 
pointed out, people sleep peacefully in their beds at 
night only because rough men stand ready to do 
violence on their behalf.” If anyone has some good 
ideas on how we may put together a meaningful 
celebration it would be highly appreciated.

In the meantime keep those muzzles down 
range.

April Coming Events

1 April - Rimfire Benchrest Match
5 April - Monthly Club board meeting
8 April - 100/200 yard rimfire match
8 April - ARA Rimfire Match
9 April - Winter Shotgun Multiplex
9 April - Rifle Special Use class
12 April - Annual Members Meeting
14, 19, 21 April - Special Use class
14, 19, 21 Apr - Pistol Sp. Use on range 
15 April - Centerfire Benchrest Match 
16 April - CMP Games Highpower Match 
17 April - Shotgun Committee meeting 
23 April - Rifle Special Use class
24 April - Rifle/Pistol Committee Meeting 
29 April - Trap Fundamentals 

We also have our normal schedule of 
other matches, classes, and events..   
For more details, see our calendar, or for 
questions,  contact me at 
secretary@wcwshootingsports.org.

Welcome to our new 
members!
      We gained forty seven new members over the 
past month. We are looking forward to having you 
here and hope you enjoy the club. 

     The ranges and facilities area big part of why 
we become members, but enjoying activities with 
other members is a large part too. There are lots 
of volunteer opportunities if you would like to help 
support the activities you enjoy. 
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Membership Corner
     Sometimes we forget the benefits of belonging 
to our club. As members, we join with other  
members to enjoy one of the most varied outdoor 
experiences available this close to where we live.        

     In our 80 acre facility we have everything from 
walk-through archery to shooting ranges to wildlife 
habitat. As members, the facilities are free to use, 
except for target and shotgun trap costs. Just using 
our facilities once a month is cheaper than paying 
with every visit. And, as members, we have access 
to ranges and hours not available to the public.

     Our new membership rates with initiation fee 
are $200 + $275 + Tax = $487.71 for an individual, 
and $200 + $357.50 + Tax = $574.02 for a family. 
We waive the Initiation fee military, law 
enforcement and first responders. 

     New members can join us online, at https://
www.wcwshootingsports.org/new-membership/

Swap Meets in 2023
        We have three more swap meets planned 
this year. They are on June 4th, Sept 10th, and 
Dec 3rd. Time to plan on bringing what you have, 
or what you might need to look for.

     The public is welcome, bring your friends!

     Plan on attending, you might find just 
what you are looking for. Or, this might be your 
chance to find a new home for that 
item that you haven't used in years. Bring 
it in, find a buyer.  

     Setup time is 7:15 am with an 8 am start and 
the swap meet ends at 11 am. Plan to come early!  
Tables are for members only. Uncase firearms 
and have the actions open before entering the 
building. We will have an FFL dealer on site to 
handle transfers.  

Any questions please call me at 
425-353-0042. Ted Hudlow

Instructors needed
     Do you know something about shooting? About 
archery? Would you like to help new shooters 
learn to be safe and enjoy their new sport? 
     When you teach others, you also teach 
yourself, and improve your own abilities. 
     Our club always gets requests from new 
members and from non members for training on 
the shooting sports. We can use instructors, and 
we can use interested members. We have 
instructor training programs, and we have room 
fofor informal training.
Contact us at secretary@wcwshootingsports.org 
for more information. 

Do you have news for us?
If there is something going on in our club, or 

something planned that you would like everyone to 
know about, drop us a note. There is a lot happening 
and this is a good place to let people know. The 
deadline each month for updates or articles is the 
25th, just send what you have to 
secretary@wcwshootingsports.org 

We add events to  our our club calendar 
every week. Be sure and check your events, or the 
events you are interested in, to make sure they are 
accurate. 

As the year goes on, event schedules may be 
changing. make sure your events are on the 
calendar. The earlier, the better! At least three 
months out gives people a chance to plan ahead. 

If you see something that needs to be fixed, 
contact us at secretary@wcwshootingsports.org
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Club Elections are coming
Our annual election of club officers is coming 

up at the April member's meeting. Here are several 
biographies for those who are running for re-
election. 

Running for club president:
Joseph C. Rinaldi: I have been president of 

WCW since 2016. I find it somewhat difficult tooting 
my own horn so to speak. At about the time I took 
over leadership I was once referred to as the default 
president. All kidding aside, I took my 
responsibilities seriously and have attempted to do 
as good a job as possible. One of the first things I 
endeavored to do was change the reputation of the 
club in general. WCW was not known as being a 
particularly friendly atmosphere with lots of 
restrictive do's and don't's that were hidden behind 
the veil of safety. I am pleased to note that many of 
these things have been changed without sacrificing 
safety. Such things like only loading one round at a 
time.  The staff are now looked at as being friendly 
and quite helpful especially to the new shooters and 
first time visitors at the club.  It is one thing changing 
a reputation but quite another changing the culture.       

I guess I would be remiss if I didn't mention 
the effect the pandemic had on the management of 
the club. To say it was difficult would be an 
understatement. However, with the support of a 
solid board and the cooperation of membership we 
have come out of it quite well. Yes we did have to 
make some sacrifices with range time but were 
fortunate to have a source of income from renters 
that kept afloat financially.

I would like to say in conclusion that it has 
been my honor to represent this club and hope to 
continue to do so in the next upcoming year. 

Running for recording secretary:
Hello, my name is Dale Sieg.  I love firearms 

and shooting. Born in Eastern Washington and grew 
up in the Seattle area. Always interested in firearms 
from an early age to adulthood but not much time 
to pursue the sport. My first serious purchase (after 
my first car) after graduating from the University of 
Washington in Electrical Engineering in 1990 was a 
Beretta 92FS. About that time, I joined the NRA and 

have been a member ever since. Several years ago, I 
became a life member. My shooting opportunities 
have been spotty until about 4 years ago when I 
started shooting more regularly with people at 
work. I also enjoy gunsmithing and the continuous 
collection of my gunsmithing tools. I love 45 ACP 
and the Armalite platform. I joined WCW several 
years ago with the intent to be more active in the 
shooting  community. But volunteering soon 
overtook my shooting time. Instead of shooting, I 
started helping as a member of the Pistol 
Committee and shortly after that became the 
Recording Secretary. This is a great club, and I am 
happy to be a part of it. 

Running for corresponding secretary:
I’m Martin Morehouse,  and I have been the 

Corresponding Secretary for WCW since 2018. I’m 
running for another term, to continue helping the 
club run. 

I am the Rifle Committee Chair, So I have met 
a lot of members while working on the committee 
or providing rifle special use training. In addition, I 
am an NRA Instructor and Training Counselor, where 
I help both the club and the public with our training 
and classes.

We moved here from Oregon in 1982, and I 
found the range through the Yellow Pages. I spent 
29 years in the Army, between active Army and 
National Guard infantry, and am retired from the 
phone company. I have been a member of the club 
since 2004.

I’m asking for your vote for another term as 
Corresponding Secretary.  

Running for Second Vice President:
     My name is Erin Mickleberry and I am running for 
the 2d Vice President position. I have been a 
member of this club for years and very much enjoy 
shooting here. This place has been a big part of my 
life whether I am shooting or competing at the 
range, or volunteering my time to help the club. I 
have experience being the Athlete Representative to 
the USA Archery Officials and Rules Committee, so I 
know what it is like to serve on a board that 
supports an organization. I wish to serve as the 2d 
Vice President to help Kenmore Range; having it 
continue to be a great place for the community to 
enjoy.   
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Running for Treasurer:
     Hello my name is Joe Maggiora, and I submit my 
candidacy for Treasurer of WCW Inc. I am new to the 
Organization, but have enjoyed shooting sports since 
childhood. I also am a nature enthusiast, and I own 
and manage a 15 acre Stewardship Forest on 
Camano Island, WA.
     I spent 38 years in the US Merchant Marine, rising 
to rank of Chief Engineer Unlimited. My 
responsibilities included maintenance and operation 
of large ocean-going cargo and oil tank vessels. 
Purchasing and inventory management of repairs 
and spare parts were also part of my day to day 
work. I believe that as well as other facility 
management experience will suit me well if elected 
as Treasurer. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

that id like to present and hopefully adopt to policy.
I feel our club is outdated and need a refresh and get 
into the modern age of social media. Let’s take
advantage of the free platforms for marketing and 
put to use our great ranges for revenue generating
money tournaments. Instead of hiring a marketing 
professional let use those funds to update the
website and have a part time positions for someone 
to work the social media platforms and consistently
reach future members and visitors. 

If elected I vow to keep integrity, loyalty, and 
honesty to the seat. 

Running for Second Vice President:
My name is Gabriel Shank and I have been a 

member of WCW for the past 5 years and prior to 
that I was a regular user of WCW for over 6 years. I 
became a member because of the multiple 
disciplines offered by the club and felt the value of 
being a member outweighed paying each time. I am 
an avid pistol shooter, .22 bench rest shooter, and 
archer and enjoy each discipline equally. 

The reason I am running for the Second Vice 
President position is to give everyone a voice at the 
club. This voice would be for both members and the 
public. I want people to know the club is for 
everyone and not a private club. I do not believe one 
shooting discipline is more important than the other. 
What I do believe is that we are all here to have fun, 
improve our skills, and make friendships that may 
last a lifetime. 

Our club is undergoing a lot of changes and 
we may expect a void in renewed income. I believe in 
using social media, word of mouth, and effective 
advertising to attract new members/income. The 
best way to attract new members is to get them to 
our club to see what we have to offer. This can be 
done through advertisement, competitions, and 
appealing to their wants and needs. But I truly 
believe members are the best advertisement the 
club can ever have and are underutilized.

My goal is to keep this club going not only for 
my friends, family, and myself, but for the next 
generation of shooters!Thank you for your 
consideration. 

Running for Trustee:
My name is Aaron Morales and I’m running 

for a trustee position on the WCW board. I have 
been a member for 4 years but took 2020 off due to 
the covid restrictions. I have come back and feel new 
blood ideas, and a modern outlook is needed. A new 
voice that isn’t afraid to speak up or get my hands 
dirty.

A little about me, and my reason for running. 
I am primarily an archer but use all that WCW has to 
offer. I fell into the sport while playing professional 
baseball. It was something fun I found during off day 
and in the off season. I played 12 years 6 in the MiLB 
for a handful of teams, and 6 years in the Carrabin
league and representing Puerto Rico in the very first 
World Baseball Classic (Held every four years) in the
off season I work construction and after my ball 
playing days were over, I stayed in that field. I 
currently work as a Project Director for an 
Emergency service restoration company.

The reason I’m running is to bring a new 
prospective to the club and help to find new ways to 
generate revenue to the club. I will also bring a voice 
that isn’t afraid to speak up and represent the people 
the people that don’t want to address the hard 
conversation. I also would like to make sure ALL 
members have access to every aspect of our club 
from the ranges and club houses. I want to make 
sure any business conducted on WCW property is 
correctly tracked and charged for. I have a plan
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Running for Trustee:
     My name is Carrie Lin. I’m very excited about this 
opportunity to run for a trustee position at our club 
to help facilitate activities and growth in the best 
interest of our community. In 2013, I borrowed a 
friend’s shotgun and came to Kenmore as a guest. I 
had a smile on my face the entire time as I hit ten 
clays on my first try. I became a member that week 
and received a 12 gauge over/under as a birthday gift 
from my husband that same year. The multicolor 
targets piqued my interest every time we drove past 
the archery field. A year later, I got my hands on a 
bow and was instantly obsessed. All my focus shifted 
to excelling at archery. I’m still on that path...but 
itching to get back on those clays! I stepped back 
from my corporate job last year to focus on training 
in shooting sports, and I believe there is so much 
continuing potential for our club. I would love to be 
integral in growing the community and sharing our 
stories. I look forward to meeting more of you in 
different areas of the range as we begin to see more 
sun!

Running for trustee:
My name is Patty Woolley and I’m running for 
Chairperson-Elect of the Board of Trustees. My
family and I have been members since 2015. I have 
been working as the Membership Coordinator since
August 2020. I also volunteer my time by helping run 
the WCW Youth Rifle Team and have assisted the
Board and Club manager with special tasks. My 
husband served as Treasurer for 3 years and he is 
also the lead coordinator of the WCW Youth Rifle 
Team. Our daughter is a member of the WCW Youth 
Rifle Team and is working on obtaining her NRA 4-
Postion Smallbore Distinguished Expert qualification. 
Our son took first place in the WCW Youth Shotgun 
League in 2020. He still enjoys shooting when time
allows. Between the 4 of us, we enjoy all the 
disciplines that the Club offers. We all have bows, 
and like many other gun loving American families, we 
are happily outnumbered by the rifles, pistols, and
shotguns in our home. WCW and shooting sports are 
an integral part of our lives.
I am running for this position because I want to see 
WCW continue to succeed for generations to come. 
 The Club is aging and needs updating. The income

 provided by the renters came at the sacrifice of the 
members who gave up valuable range time. Funds 
need to be spent wisely on improvements that will 
benefit the members. Also, there is a want in the 
local marketplace for education and training. 
Although WCW offers some training classes, we need 
to provide more. This will bring additional income to 
the Club and grow the membership base. Lastly, 
WCW does not currently have enough youth 
programs that reach a large number of families. The 
more youth who are involved with the Club will help 
ensure WCW’s success for generations to come. I will 
work hard as the Chairperson-Elect of the Board of 
Trustees to achieve these goals. I would be honored 
to receive your vote. 

Running for treasurer:
HI, my name is Tracie Champion and I am running for 
the position of treasurer for the WCW Board. My 
daughter is a member of the JOAD Team and is 
proud to represent WCW at local and National 
tournaments. I currently work for WEA (Washington 
Education Association) as a State Based 
Membership Organizer but have held many positions 
in the labor movement here in Washington 
including being the Treasurer for WA Y.E.L.L. (Young 
Emerging Labor Leaders) of the Washington State 
Labor Council that represents over 550,000 rank and 
file union members state wide. WCW has helped 
my daughter discover something that she loves, and 
I want to be able to give back and help ensure that it 
can do the same for others young and old. 

Running for trustee:
I am Larry Anderson, currently a Trustee on the WCW 
board and am running for Trustee for 2023. I have
been an active member of WCW for over 50 years. I 
compete nationally in US Archery competitions in
the Master’s divisions. Currently I am National 
Outdoor Champion (M70+) and am a member of the
Masters United States Archery Team. I currently hold 
six national scoring records. I am also certified
coach and Judge.
I have been directly involved the Ed Eliason JOAD, 
coaching for many years and continue to support the
group. I have organized numerous competitions at 
WCW and have helped with all parts of archery at the
club.
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Kenmore Rimfire Match Report March 2023 
There were 23 contestants in this month’s match with eight competitors in the Expert Division, six in the 
Sharpshooter Division, and nine in the Marksman Division.

Welcome to newcomers Peter Jaszczak and Albert McGaughan.

Relay One Expert Division Target One: Ernie Snyder placed first with a score of 245 0X. Keith Wilson 
finished second at 243 5X with Lonny Steven in third at 239 5X. Target Two: Keith Wilson was first with a 
score of 246.

1X. Lonny Stevens was second at 245 5X and Stephen Goodwin finished third at 240 3X.

Relay Two Sharpshooter Division: Target One. Dan Callahan placed first at 234 3X with Don Smith in second 
at 229 5X and David Konkle placing third at 224 3X. Target Two: Dan Callahan placed first again at 240 2X 
with Don Smith in second again at 232 2X and David Konkle placing third again 224 1X.

Relay Three Marksman Division: Target One. Reed Thorkildsen was first at 234 1X with Peter Jaszczak in 
second at 223 2X and David Roth placing third at 221 2X. Target Two: Reed Thorkildsen finished first again 
with a score of 229 2X with A.K. in second at 220 2X and Connor Crowley placing third at 220 1X.

The scores are posted under the Events tab on the range website.

Contact me if you have any questions about this match.

Matt Daly
Match Director
mattd5404@frontier.com 

Those running for club office:
The following members are running for club  
office. Your ballot has been mailed to you, and 
the election will be completed at the April 
members meeting. 

Joe Rinaldi, running for president
Erin Mickleberry, running for second vice 
president
Gabe Shank, running for second vice president
Dale Sieg, running for recording secretary
Martin Morehouse, for corresponding secretary
Joe Maggiora, running for treasurer
Tracie Champion, running for treasurer
Larry Mallory, running for trustee elect
Patty Woolley, running for trustee elect 
Larry Anderson, running for trustee
Aaron Morales, running for trustee
Carrie Lin, running for trustee 
Dave Levinson, running for trustee 

My interest is not just archery. I want this club 
to be successful and that means all parts of the 
club.
Several years ago I was member of the By-laws 
work group where we went through the entire 
bylaws and came up with recommended 
revisions.
I am a retired Civil Engineer with 44 years of 
experience in the utility industry and want to 
help WCW provide great opportunities for all 
our shooting sports. 
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March 2023 Wally Siebert Benchrest Match Report  

There were 16 contestants in this month’s benchrest match.
The Wally Seibert Trophy match is a 50 shot for record competition contested at 100 and 200 

yards with one shot for record at each of the five record bulls on each of five target sheets at both of 
the distances with unlimited sighters allowed.

Winds were in the two mile an hour range with temperatures in the low 60’s.
100 yard targets:
Match 1: Eleven competitors shot a score of 50 with Rick Beginski first at 50 5x followed by Ernie 

Snyder and Bill Rice tied for second with scores of 50 4X.
Match 2: Fourteen competitors shot a score of 50 with Tom Horn and Rick Beginski tied for first 

by posting 5X’s.
Match 3: Thirteen competitors shot a score of 50 with Jeff Lewis and Ernie Snyder posting 5X’s.
Match 4: Twelve competitors shot a score of 50 with Bryan Zolinikov and Richard Nicol posting 

5X’s.
Match 5: Thirteen competitors shot a score of 50 with Jeff Lewis posting a 4X count.
At the end of the 100 yard target series Rick Beginski was in first place with a score of 250 20x 

finishing in second was Ernie Snyder at 250 19x and Jeff Lewis third at 250 18x.
Ten competitors finished with scores of 250 and two with 249. 
200 yard targets:
Match 6: Six contestants posted scores of 50 with Bryan Zolnikov placing first with a 3X count. 

Rick Beginski and Jeff Locke tied for second with a 2X count.
Match 7: Nine contestants posted scores of 50 with Kahn Nguyen in first with a 3X count. Jeff 

Lewis and Bryan Zolnikov tied for second with a 2x count.
Match 8: Three contestants posted scores of 50 with Jeff Locks placing first with a 2X count.
Match 9: Seven contestants posted scores of 50 with Rick Beginski placing first with a 3X count. 

Bryan Zolnikov was second with a 2X count.
Match 10: Eight contestants posted scores of 50 with Kahn Nguyen, Bill Rice, and Joshua Shaw 

finishing in first with a 2X count.
At the end of the 200 yard target series, Bryan Zolnikov placed first with a score of 249 9X. Jeff 

Locke finished second at 249 6X with Jeff Lewis in third at 249 5x.
The Wally Seibert Trophy winner with an aggregate score of 499 24X was Bryan Zolnikov. Jeff 

Lewis was second at 499 23X with Jeff Locke third at 499 21x.
The scoring file is located under Events; Match Schedules; Match; League Results; Centerfire 

Benchrest Match Scores
For information on this match contact Matt Daly mattd5404@frontier.com
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March 2023 Wally Siebert Benchrest Match Participants  

Volunteers are always 
needed across the club
Would you like to make a difference, and make our 
club better? We can always use volunteers in 
many areas across the club.

We have committees for archery, rifle, pistol and 
shotgun. We have junior programs, we have 
education programs, we have other programs that 
could all use the help of interested volunteers.

Contact these groups and committees if you would 
like to know more.  You can always drop in on their 
committee meetings as well. Or, send a note to 
secretary@wcwshootingsports.org for more 
information. 
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WCW Sharpshooters Youth Rifle Team 

The WCW Sharpshooters Youth Rifle Team held their last regular season match on March 10th.  
Several members of the team moved up a class for this match.  The Indoor Championship is right 
around the corner and the season ends with the Outdoor Championship in Maryville at the end of 
April.

Here are the scores from the March 10th, 2023 match:

2023 Snohomish County Match 3/10/2023    
Class - Age Group    Place      Participant Individual Score
AA -    SENIOR                 1st      MM    263
B -       SENIOR                 1st      MM    235

2nd      Cameron 187
C -       SENIOR                 1st      Cynthia 204

2nd      Jeremiah 188
C -       INTERMEDIATE    1st      Jacqueline 238

2nd      MM    225
D -      SENIOR                 1st      Kylie 187

2nd      MM     136
3rd      Ellie   132

D -      INTERMEDIATE    1st      MM    188
2nd      Justus 160

E -      SENIOR                 1st      MM        244
2nd      Anna 189
3rd      Elijah 139

E -      INTERMEDIATE    1st      MM       242
2nd         Drew 193
3rd      MM       147
3rd      Piper 147

F -      SENIOR                1st      MM       228
2nd      Max      198
3rd      Tom         177

F -      INTERMEDIATE                1st     MM    216
2nd      MM    173
3rd      Everett 157

*MM - Marysville Marauders
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WCW Board Meeting Minutes – March 1, 
2023

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by President Joe 
Rinaldi. 

Present board members:
Joe Rinaldi (President)
John Woolley (Treasurer)
Dale Sieg (Recording Secretary)
Martin Morehouse (Corresponding Secretary)
Larry Mallory (Trustee Chairman)
John Sutton (Trustee Elect)
Scott Ray (2 Year Trustee)
Larry Anderson (Trustee)
Dave Levinson (Trustee)

Absent board members:
Robb Stack (Vice President)
Jeff Gomes (2nd Vice President)
Gary Webster (past President)

Committee Leads and Facilities Manager present at 
meeting:
Robert Haverstock – Facilities Manager
Martin Morehouse - Rifle
Ken Deleone – Archery
Bob Pritchard - Shotgun
Dave Rusko – Handgun

Guests:
Darrin Barry
Jay Greening
Kevin Kirkpatrick
Steve Read

Guest topics:
Jay Greening presented.
Jay came to the board meeting to share his initial 
drawings for the Range 4 updates.

Steve Read presented.
Steve came to the board meeting to ask for the 
bullseye events to be added to the calendar.  Joe 
said he needs to work with Martin to get them on 
the calendar and will have to be balanced with all 
the other events.

Kevin Kirkpatrick presented.
Kevin came to the board meeting to answer 
any questions we may have with his quote to 
update all cameras on our facility. He 
recently installed some new cameras to 
replace failing cameras and was asked to 
provide a quote to update the rest of the 
cameras. Dave Levinson has the quote.  It is 
about $20,000. The quote includes 50 
cameras and 8 terabytes of backup.  Joe 
asked how he would do it. He would do it in 
blocks and there would be no down time.  
Total time for installing the cameras is 67 to 
68 hours.

Darren Barry presented.
Darren is with Next Steps Archery. He 
wanted to rent our range this summer for 
some events. They want to do host some 
summer programs (mini camps) and have 
practice time on Mondays and Thursdays.  
He shared some details of the costs and 
what they want to do.  Mini camps are 
usually Monday through Thursday.  They do 
them in the morning. They usually have 7 
kids per camp.  They will start with one camp 
and see how it goes. They would want to 
rent all three fields.  Larry Anderson asked 
Darren to get together to go through some 
of the details. He left a written proposal with 
the board.

Committee reports:
Notes from the committee reports that were 
presented during the board meeting are 
below. 

Archery report:
Ken Deleone presented.
Several people went to Salt Lake City for a 
tournament. 13 to 14 members attended.  3 
people placed. There were 4 youths in their 
first tournament. 

Handgun Report:
Dave Rusko presented.
For last January and February, we 
streamlined the new people orientation and 
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Joe asked how difficult it is to find people to 
work.  Robert said it is hard.  He said he has 2 
perspective retired people. Our biggest need 
is range masters at rifle and pistol.

Treasurer's Report:
John Woolley presented.
This last month’s report looked reasonably 
good.  Pistol is still the highlight considering 
how long it was closed.

Trustees Report:
Larry Mallory presented.
At the last trustees meeting, they discussed 
the camera upgrade, two ways to proceed 
with the water system, shotgun pricing and 
hours, the marketing agreement, discussed 
the election, the annual budget and a 
proposal was presented to fix the drainage on 
the flat archery field.
We discussed the marketing position proposal 
presented by Peter Goodwin.  The trustees 
are in favor of the proposed marketing plan. If 
we move forward, they believe we need to 
review the progress in 6 months to determine 
if we continue the agreement.  There is a 
concern that there would be additional costs 
associated with what Peter wants to do.  John 
W. suggested we hire someone to do training
instead of spending the money on the
marketing proposal. We discussed this
further.
We discussed adding the cost of the water
pipe repairs to the budget.  But, we will try to
do as much as we can ourselves.  Joe said Jim
Dinnie thought we could have our employees
do the repairs.  John Sutton said our
employees could do some but not all.  Most
of the bids were around $50,000.

Old Business:
Martin Morehouse moved we accept the 
marketing plan and schedule that Peter 
Goodwin submitted. Scott Ray seconded. 
Passed. Larry Mallory suggested Scott Ray 
work directly with Peter Goodwin to closely 

special use. We will have the sessions 
frequently until the attendee count 
decreases. Martin trained Dave on the rifle 
special use so Dave can start helping with 
those.
Dave said the committee has produced 15 
ideas of activities they want to the board.
He had a question for the board.  He wants 
to know if it is okay for someone to shoot 
someone else’s gun 3 questions from 
committee - Can we let someone else shoot 
our guns when we are at the range?  Joe said 
yes.

Rifle Report:
Martin Morehouse presented.
Martin said there was an inquiry about a 
disabled veterans group wanting to rent our 
clubhouse to during the days. Martin will 
work with them and pursue this.

Shotgun Report:
Bob Pritchard presented.
The 5 stand league will be in April.  The 
Continental shoot was excellent.  There were 
no complaints.
The Trap Fundamentals class was full.  We 
are bringing on a new instructor. John 
Wooley said the instructor must be paid. We 
will make sure we do that. Bob said he would 
love to find out from the people who took 
the class if they are still shooting. Joe said we 
could send out a survey.

Manager's Report:
Robert Haverstock presented.
We received bids for replacing the cameras 
and water pipes. We found out our water 
pressure reducer was at 150 psi instead of 
the normal 60 psi. All the water pipes are not 
fixed. They are just patched so they are 
currently not leaking.  We need to fix them.
He is working on getting more range masters.
Sports Services is having their show next 
week.  Robert will stop by to see if they have 
good deals on ammunition.
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monitor the progress. Scott will do that.
Martin Morehouse reported that we have 
changed the members sign-in to request the 
member’s initials, instead of their name, in 
addition their badge number.

New Business:
The board position elections will be next 
month. The following are the people who 
submitted forms to run for positions:
Scott Ray was elected last year as the 2-year 
Trustee. So, he will automatically be a 1-year 
Trustee this year. This will not be an elected 
position.
John Sutton was elected as Trustee Elect last 
year.  So, he will be Head of Trustees this 
year. This will not be an elected position.
Jeff Gomes was elected as the 2nd Vice 
President last year. So, he will become Vice 
President this year. This is not an elected 
position.
Joe Rinaldi is running for president.
Erin Mickleberry is running for 2nd Vice 
President.
Gabe Shank, running for Second Vice 
President.
Dale Sieg is running for Recording Secretary.
Martin Morehouse is running for 
Corresponding Secretary
Joe Maggiora is running for Treasurer.
Tracie Champion is running for Treasurer.
Larry Mallory is running for Trustee Elect.
Patty Woolley is running for Trustee Elect.
Dave Levinson is running for Trustee.
Larry Anderson for Trustee.
Aaron Morales is running for Trustee.
Carrie Lin is running for Trustee.
We discussed and decided not to pursue 
advertising with North Creek Highschool 
magazine.
Joe Rinaldi moved we accept the Next Step 
Archery proposal to conduct mini-camps this 
summer. John Sutton seconded.  Passed.
Joe would like to get together with all the 
board members who are interested in 
participating to work over the scheduling of 
our facility. 

Someone asked where we are at with the JOAD 
program agreement?  Larry is meeting with Mike 
Wichser to work out the details of the contract.
Scott Ray moved we separate WCW from JOAD.  
John Woolley seconded. Passed.
A group of members would like to be recognized as a 
group called the Adult Archery Club.  Aaron Morales 
was elected as the chair for the group.

For the Good of the Order:
No topics were presented.

Joe Rinaldi moved to adjourn at 9:07 PM. Larry 
Mallory seconded. Motion passed.

Respectfully submitted by Dale Sieg, Recording 
Secretary.
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